
       CNOG Meeting 
               May 5, 2024 

Meeting was called to order with an opening prayer by Brad Benge. 

Deb asked if there were questions about the document sent out about 
the installation of the solar system we are working on.  Brad stated 
we cannot afford to go forward on the plan without the rebate.  
Robert stated that world church has given us permission to plan, then 
we have to go to them for permission to go forward. 

Robert gave an explanation to the World Church opposition to the 
solar project, and his idea of a solution to the problem.  He feels that 
some sort of spiritual practice on the campgrounds that is open to all 
who are staying on the grounds would satisfy the Mission Statement of 
the Campgrounds and end the opposition from the World Church. 

Discussion followed about different options to keep the campgrounds 
running as it has been.  Ideas were brought up on things to do, like 
devotions services or campfires.  The question was brought up about 
giving up on the idea of installing solar to keep World Church from 
stopping us from welcoming all who want to come to camp.  World 
church has not returned any calls or emails concerning our insurance 
coverage or value on the campgrounds, making contact with them about 
running the campgrounds hard to do. 

Robert said that we still need to decide what to do about the solar 
installation.  We had planned to write the check to start, but they 
want insurance information that we cannot get, making it hard for us 
to move forward with the project.  We are running out of time to be 
getting this done while we have the opportunity to receive the benefit 
of one-to-one return on our power sold to the electric company.  

Deb asked if we want to make the decision about going forward tonight, 
or if we want to come back another day to finalize the decision.  Kent 
then stated that we may have to go forward without the Federal 
rebate, but that may cost us the ability to file for the state rebate 
also.  Most of us are feeling frustrated about the prospect of losing 
the opportunity to do the solar. 

Deb asked for a motion of what to do next.  Dawn made a motion to kill 
the whole idea of solar, Doug seconded the motion.  Deb asked for 
questions.  Brad commented that we could come back to it, but was told 
that the motion was to kill the idea.  If we decide to try again, we’d have 



to start with a new motion.  Deb call for the vote to kill the solar.  
All voted to kill the project except Robert abstained. 

Robert wants to write a letter to the attorney that we had decided to 
stop the project, but we are all upset and depressed about the 
problems we have faced with this decision.   

Deb said next meeting is May 14.  She’s asking for agenda items and said 
hopefully we’d have better news.  Brad suggested we put a list of 
things that had been accomplished and some good things that is 
happening.  Deb said yes please! 

Meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Dawn Durgin 


